
WELCOME TO ST. ALOYSIUS 
1234 Washington Boulevard 

   EVERYONE’S CHURCH IN DOWNTOWN DETROIT 

             Franciscan Friars                                         3rd Sunday of Lent                                       March 3 & 4, 2018   

                      MISSION STATEMENT         

We, the spiritual family of St. Aloysius honor and value the diversity of           
our community.  Through  our worship of God, we joyfully commit      
ourselves to imitate the Good Shepherd. We serve our brothers and           
sisters when we comfort the lost, feed the hungry, clothe the naked,              
shelter the homeless, and welcome the stranger. Our service is rooted           
in our experience of God’s love, which calls us to be the Good News           
of Jesus in the downtown Detroit community. 

  
 
 
 

 

 

 PRAY FOR PEACE †  LIVE IN PEACE 

Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

 

 Many thanks to every one of you who took the time to pray over our list of candidates and cast 
your ballot for pastoral council.  Many thanks to Ann, Calum, Chris, Elena, Greg, Renita, and Theresa 
for allowing their names to be placed in nomination.  Many thanks to Andrea, Katie, and Rebecca 
for their service on the previous council. 

 

 Four weekends from now we will observe the great Easter Vigil.  How has your Lent been?  Are 
you finding dimensions of your life where you have been keeping God at a distance?  It’s not easy to 
let go of those familiar, but self-destructive, habits, is it?  All that God asks is that we hand those 
areas over to Jesus and let the Holy Spirit transform us.  We are not expected to change ourselves.  
Even so, it may be scary to let go when we have been used to being in charge.  Let’s pray for each 
other during these last weeks of Lent so that we can really have something to celebrate at Easter. 

 

 The special liturgies of Lent and the Easter Triduum are listed elsewhere in this bulletin.                       
I encourage each of you to take the time to join us in those liturgies.  Come, and celebrate not only 
what God has done for our ancestors in faith but also what God is doing now in our own lives and in 
the life of our parish.  You owe it to yourselves as well as to your fellow parishioners. 

 

       peace and every blessing, 

 

       Loren, OFM 

FAST AND ABSTINENCE 

Under normal circumstances, all Catholics between the 
ages of 18 and 59 are obliged to fast on Ash Wednesday 
and Good Friday.  On those two days they are not to eat 
between meals and are to eat no more than one full meal 
and two smaller meals. 

Similarly, all Catholics above the age of 14 are obliged to 
abstain from the meat of warm-blooded animals, like 
chicken, beef, pork, hot dogs, hamburger, cold cuts, etc., 
on Ash Wednesday, the Fridays of Lent, and Good Friday. 

The spirit of the law is one of taking responsibility for 
our daily lives, respecting the needs of others and the 
limitations of the earth, and opening ourselves to the  
Creator of all. 

Our street ministry is in great need 
of coffee, in packages or cans.  When 
you go shopping, please pick up an 
extra can for us.   If you donate other 
goods, please watch for dented or 
swollen cans.  Make sure products 
have not passed their expiration  

Thank You for your kindness and generosity! 

Be Responsible &  Be Green During              
Each Week of Lent & Beyond 

Eco-friendly ways go for the entire year and Lent is no         
exception. It is actually a great time to practice green             
ideas and a way to live a sustainable life. Challenge                      
yourself to take a carbon fast to reduce the actions that             
damage God’s Creation.  

March 5-March 11– Save water –Commit to no bottled  
water. Buy a strong bottle and drink tap water. 

Have a blessed, happy, and green Lenten Season! 

 

                            Save the Date/Retreat 

We at St. Aloysius Parish will not have                         
our  own retreat this Lent. We have                          
been invited to join the Day of Reflection                        
at the Fr. Solanus Center on Thursday,                               
March 22 from 10am-3pm. The day will                          
include Mass, lunch, meditative talks                                                 

and an opportunity for the sacrament of penance. The                              
cost is $25.  More information will come later.  
 

L E  N T     2  0  1  8  

CRS RICE BOWL HELPS US ENCOUNTER LENT 

We are called to love our neighbor.  But, like the scholar 
in the scripture passage, we may find ourselves won-
dering, “Who is my neighbor?”  This Lent, CRS Rice 
Bowl—Catholic Relief Services’ Lenten faith-in-action 
program, will help us answer that question. 

We are invited to reflect on how an encounter with our 
neighbor—as companions on life’s journeys—can be 
transformative.  We will see how our prayers, fasting & 
alms can support those worldwide who are forced to 
flee their homes to find safety or better opportunities. 

Join nearly 14,000 faith communities in 180 dioceses 
around the U.S. in prayer, fasting and almsgiving this 
Lent.  Together, we will serve our brothers and sisters 
most in need around the world while forming families 
and faith communities in global solidarity.  Take action 
to build the culture of encounter as missionary disci-
ples with Catholic Relief Services (CRS) this Lent. 

¶ Through prayer, we encounter Christ, present in 
the faces of every member of our human family, so 
often still walking that long road to Calvary. 

¶ Through fasting, we encounter our own obstacles, 
those things about ourselves that prevent us from 
loving God and neighbor. 

¶ Through almsgiving, we encounter our brothers 
and sisters around the world, asking what we can 
give up so that others might have life to the fullest. 

Through CRS Rice Bowl, we hear stories from our 
brothers and sisters in need worldwide, and devote our 
Lenten prayers, fasting and gifts to change the lives of 
the poor.  Each day of Lent, individuals are invited to 
use the Lenten Calendar—included with every CRS Rice 
Bowl—to guide their Lenten almsgiving.  These daily 
almsgiving activities—for example, give 25 cents for 
every faucet found in your home—help families reflect 
on the realities of our brothers and sisters around the 
world and how they can be in solidarity during the Len-
ten season. 

Parishioners who wish to participate may pick up rice 
bowls in the back of church, pray over them at home, 
and bring them to church at the Holy Thursday Mass of 
the Lord’s Supper. 

How will you contribute to the culture of encounter this 
Lent? 
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Tom MacNeil                                                                        

Calum MacNeil                             

Chris Schim                                 

CHURCH HOURS                                                               

Monday – Friday   11:00 am-1:45 pm               

Saturday                 3:00 pm-5:15 pm                

Sunday                                    10:30 am-1:00 pm 

 WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE                                                               

Monday thru Friday             12:15 pm                

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE                                                       

Saturday      5:00 pm                                   

Sunday     10:30 am  

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION                                                  
Friday               11:30 am-12 Noon                               
Saturday                4:15 –4:45 pm 

For information about Baptism, Marriage, and  RCIA,                            

contact the Parish Office (313) 237-5810 or email us                             

at st.al.office@gmail.com 

Cheryl McClenney    

Debra Miller 

Jennifer Novak 

Wendy Price 

 

Please Keep these Friends in your Prayers                                                     

Please pray for all who risk their lives in the service of others 

Rosalind Holmes 

James Lindman 

Fr Maynard 

Antoinette Marshall 

 

John Ashford 

Kelly Apisa 

Kenny Butler 

Mary Fishwick    

Rob Hecksel 

February 24 & 25, 2018 

Budgeted           $  2,350.00 

Parishioner Contribution       $  1,715.00 

Visitor Contribution         $      269.00 

Total  Sunday Collection                  $  1,984.00 

Weekday Collections         $     188.98 

Saturday Attendance           21 

Sunday Attendance                                           104 

 
Monday           March 5, 2018 

12:15 pm        Sister Hedwig 

                            req. by Thomas Carson   
 

Readings          2Kgs 5:1-15b/Lk 4:24-30 
 

Tuesday          March 6,  2018 

12:15 pm        

Readings          Dn 3:25, 34-43/Mt 18:21-35 
 
                                                                                                                      
Wednesday   March 7, 2018 

12:15 pm        †Larry Carson 

                            req. by Marianne Carson 

Readings          Dt 4:1,5-9/Mt 5:17-19 
 

Thursday       March 8, 2018 

12:15pm         Intentions of St Aloysius 

Readings          Jer 7:23-28/Lk 11:14-23 

 

Friday             March 9, 2018  

12:15 pm        

Readings          Hos 14:2-10/Mk 12:28-34 

 
Saturday        March 10, 2018 
 

(Readings        Hos 6:1-6/Lk 18:9-14)  

5:00pm            Sister Elaine 

                            req. by Thomas Carson   

Readings          2 Chr 36:14-23/Eph 2:4-10/Jn 3:13-21                       

 Sunday            March 11, 2018   

 10:30 am       †James E Marshall 

           req. by Antoinette Marshall & Heather Jones 
 

          †Ron Fuydal 

           req. by Gladys Fuydal 
 

Readings          2 Chr 36:14-23/Eph 2:4-10/Jn 3:13-21   

    Looking Ahead at St Aloysius 
 Thursday, March 8, 2018                                                            
S.H.A.R.E. Meeting, 11am 

 Sunday, March 11, 2018                                                            
Sandwich ministry after Mass 

Mass                                     
Intentions                                               
& Readings                                                                                                                                                                                                       

The prayer list is being updated.  If  you have someone (yourself or a              
family member) that you would like on the prayer list, (or be removed) 
please call or email the office. 

Pope Francis and His Call to Justice                                    
with Dr. M. Shawn Copeland  

1:00 PM, Tuesday, March 5, 2018 
Sacred Heart Church Activities Building 

3451 Rivard, Detroit 
 

Dr. M. Shawn Copeland is an associate professor of system-
atic theology at Boston College, where she teaches graduate 
students in theology and undergraduate students in the                       
Interdisciplinary Program in African and African Diaspora 
Studies.  Dr. Copeland received her Ph.D. in systematic          
theology from Boston College.  Before her return to Boston 
College in 2003 as a faculty member, she taught at St. Norb-
ert College, Yale Divinity School, and Marquette University.  
In addition, she served for twelve years as an adjunct-faculty 
member of the Institute for Black Catholic Studies (IBCS) at 
Xavier University of New Orleans—New Orleans, Louisiana. 
Dr. Copeland is also prolific author, with more than 100    
publications to her credit.   

A light lunch will be served at noon.  To join us, please RSVP 
Tom Kyle at 248-513-9960 or tom.j.kyle.1939@gmail.com 

 

Liturgies for Lent & the Easter Triduum 

Liturgy of Reconciliation  March 18, 9:30 am 

Mass of the Lord's Supper March 29, 7:00 pm 

Liturgy of the Lord's Passion March 30, 12:15 pm 

Easter Vigil     March 31, 7:30 pm 

Easter Sunday Mass   April 1, 10:30 am 

Kenny Butler is in Alpha Manor Nursing Home for          

an extended stay. He would appreciate a visit or a 

“Thinking of You” card.                                                              

The address is : 440 E Grand Blvd., Detroit  48207 

SUB-MINIMUM WAGES 

¶ Some of the lowest paying jobs in Michigan are 
in the restaurant industry. 

¶ Workers are paid the sub-minimum wage of 
$3.38 an hour. 

¶ 400,000 Michiganders receive that wage. 

¶ 70% are women. 

A petition is being circulated to gradually raise the min-
imum wage of restaurant workers to the same level as 
the minimum wage for everyone else.  In the next few 
weeks I will have petitions available for those who wish 
to sign.                                               

           -Tom Hinsberg 

Pastoral Council Election Results 

45 Total Number of Ballots Received 

29 Greg Jakub 

25 Chris Schim 

21 Calum MacNeil 

18 Elena Centeio (Smith) 

The new council consists of: Geraldine Biffle-Faulkner 
and Cora Krisel, elected in 2016; Barbara LaRose and 
Tom MacNeil, elected in 2017; and Greg Jakub, Calum 
MacNeil, and Chris Schim, elected in 2018.                                
Elena Centeio is an alternate in the event that an elect-
ed member cannot complete his/her term. 

14 Theresa Burr 

13 Renita Lett 

  7 Ann Sodja 

Easter Flowers 
 

Donations for Easter flowers are being 
accepted now. Special envelopes will          
be available in the back of church and 
from the office. You may list the reason 
for the donation on the envelope, for 
instance, in the memory of a loved one,           
in thanksgiving for a special gift, as a 
prayer for a special intention, or with  
no specified reason.  You may drop the 

envelope in the collection basket or at the parish office. 
Thank you for your support of St. Aloysius. 
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